Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, 9/24/90

Present: Edwin Rowell, Donald Phelps, Madeleine Henley, AA, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:30

A report on the activity of the Planning Board was reported by Ed. ie.

The Cloutier development was discussed. The Selectmen were asked by the Planning Board to make an interpretation of Article XIII, Supplemental Regulations, # 16, C3.

The 50 food wide buffer zone in the zoning regulations refers to the interior roads and not access roads to the property. Don made the motion to accept the above interpretation, second Ed. So moved.

Cindy Gelardi explained the plans formulated by the Christmas decorating committee. The school has offered to have students cut out wooden candles for each of the telephone poles on the Main Street. Public Service will tell the committee just how and where to place the candles. A Christmas tree will be placed on the Post Office property and will be lit with white lights. This year it will be a cut tree, next year one will be planted to be used for future years. All the businesses have agreed to place white lights in their windows. A celebration with Christmas Carols and the arrival of Santa Clause will be scheduled for the lighting of the tree. Windows in the Town Hall will be decorated. The Boy Scouts will be making wreaths for all the doors.

Although money has been donated for this project, anyone wishing to contribute can contact Cindy. Public Service and the Antrim Fire Department will be helping out.

The dam fees were discussed.

The contract between the Town of Hancock and Antrim was signed. This was an agreement regarding care of roads belonging to Antrim which are better serviced by Hancock and vice-versa.

An Intent to cut for the Olson property was signed.

Since October 8 is a holiday there will be no meeting of the Board of Selectmen that week.

The handicapped ramp is to be started Wednesday. Dan Valley put the new roof on the vault today.

A total of 7 bids were received on the Mill Pond and removal of the tank.

The Mill Pond Committee will review the bids next week and make a recommendation.

A letter of concern was received over the speed on West St. The road is posted with a 20 mile per hour speed limit.

The police will have to stop people who do not heed the cross walks.

Mrs. Booth came in to say she had found an apartment in Antrim and therefore will be no problem with her children attending the Antrim school.

Meeting adjourned 9:10

ems